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ALTINURE NEWSLETTER
ISSUE 1 – September/October 2023

WELCOME 
We would like to welcome back all our pupils and staff and in particular, we extend a very warm welcome to all the new Primary 1 children who have joined us this term. Welcome also to our new pupil, Ruairi Devine who has joined our Primary 6 class. We are delighted that pupils have settled in well and we are all very happy to be back!
CLASSES 2023 - 2024
Class
Teachers
      
             Classroom Assistants
P1/2
Mrs McKenna

Mairead Lagan

P2/3
Miss McKinney

Carrie McGillion/

Mrs Hegarty 

Lisa Coll
                



Rosemary Moore
P4
Mrs Boyle

Alice McBride (Fri)              
P5
Mrs Hutton

Orlagh Devine        (Mon & Tues)

(Tues)

Mrs M Redmond



(Wed,Thurs, Fri)

P6
Mrs McAleer

Jill Hassan
Y7
Miss Doyle    

Sorcha Brolly/

Carrie McGillion
Pauline McElhinney

Alice McBride

(School begins at 9.20am sharp and ends at 3pm for P3 – 7 pupils. P2 pupils go home at 2pm. P1 pupils go home at 1pm until 22nd September and go home at 2pm from Monday 25th September on.)
___________________________________________
SCHOOL DINNERS
The cost of school dinners remains £2.60 and the menu is available on the Parent Area of the school website and through reception. St. Vincent de Paul is not funding school breaks this year but we are very grateful to them for their generosity last year. The charity will continue to support families in financial difficulty- contact Fr Micheál, Mary Conway or Mrs Redmond for more information. School milk is available to order monthly at a cost of £4.00. We strongly encourage healthy breaks such as yoghurts, breadsticks, fruit or crackers and cheese. Crisps are discouraged at both break and lunchtimes.
_______________________________________________
HALLOWE’EN FANCY DRESS
On Friday 27th October (half-day), pupils are allowed to wear their Hallowe’en costumes. Pupils who want to dress up should bring in £1 per child or £2 per family which will go towards school funds.
____________________________________________

SCHOOL APP/ FACEBOOK PAGE
Our main method of contact with parents will be through our school website app and our St Mary’s PS Altinure Facebook page. We will also send texts to parents at times. Please keep us informed of any change to your telephone number. P1/2 and P2/3 teachers will also use Seesaw for messaging. P4-7 pupils will be enrolled in Google Classroom and this may be used to facilitate learning.
____________________________________________
TWO O’CLOCK BUS

The 2 o’clock bus service is running again for Primary Two pupils and costs £2.00 per day. Primary One pupils can use this service from 25th Sept onwards. 
Please let staff know (preferably in writing) what days your child will be using the 2 o’clock bus and where they will be dropped off. It is parents’ responsibility to make sure that someone is there to meet the bus. We appreciate your support for this valuable service.
____________________________________________
THREE O’CLOCK BUSES

We remind parents that unless you have applied for transport and are named on the bus drivers’ route, you are not entitled to a seat on these buses. Parents can apply for transport on the EANI website (to their home address only). Please talk to the bus driver or ring EA Transport if you have any queries. This number is available on the Education Authority website.
We remind all pupils that safety is of paramount importance. Pupils must remain seated and wear seatbelts at all times. It is parents’ responsibility to make sure someone is there to meet the bus. Pupils who walk to school should also be accompanied by an adult. 

____________________________________________
CHILD PROTECTION

Our Designated Child Protection teacher is Mrs Redmond. Our Deputy Designated Child Protection teacher is Miss Doyle. Our Child Protection Governor is Mrs Marie Gormley. Please contact Mrs Redmond or Miss Doyle if there is a Child Protection Concern. Please use the Principal’s email mredmond460@c2kni.net or ring reception and ask for Mrs Redmond or Miss Doyle to ring you back.
SCHOOL CLOSURES
Term 1

(Hallowe’en)

Half Day Fri 27th Oct 2023
Closed Mon 30th Oct – Fri 3rd Nov 2023 (Hallowe’en)
Back to school Mon 6th Nov

Christmas - Half Day Thurs 21st Dec 2023 (Christmas holidays)
Closed 22nd Dec – Wed 4th Jan 
Return to school Fri 5th Jan 2024
Term 2

Mid Term – Mon 12th Feb – Fri 16th Feb 2024
St Patrick’s Day Mon 18th March 2024
Easter – Wed 27th March – half day.

Closed Thurs 28th March – Fri 5th April 2024
Return to school Mon 8th April 2024
Term 3
May Bank Holidays – Mon 6th May 2024,  Mon 27th and Tues 28th May 2024
School Closes – Half day Fri 28th June 2024
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PAYMENTS
When paying bills, please put money in a sealed envelope or money bag and state on the front of the envelope the pupil’s name, the amount and what it is for. You must send the exact amount in the envelope as change cannot be issued. Envelopes will be collected from each class daily. 

____________________________________________
FREE SCHOOL MEALS

We encourage all parents who are entitled to free school meals or uniform to claim them as it may benefit our school’s budget. A video is available on the EA website to help you know if you are eligible to apply – visit https://www.eani.org.uk/financial-help/free-school-meals-uniform-grants to find out more. If you have applied and have not received notification of entitlement, please ring EA in Omagh on 028 8241 1496. If you have not yet applied for Free School Meals, please complete the application form and submit it to EA as soon as possible. Application forms are available online and at school reception. EA have informed us that children who have not yet been notified of eligibility must pay for school dinners in the meantime. Please send money for dinner or packed lunch with your child while you await an outcome from EA.
____________________________________________
ATTENDANCE

Last year, we did not meet our overall target of 97% for pupil attendance which was disappointing. We encourage all pupils to attend school unless they are sick. Any pupils whose attendance falls below 90% will receive a letter from school to encourage improved attendance. Any pupils whose attendance falls below 85% may be contacted by the EA Education Welfare Officer, Kirsty Murray. Pupils who achieve 97% or higher in their attendance will receive certificates in recognition of this at the end of the year. We strongly encourage parents to book holidays within school holiday dates as children miss out on so much learning when they are not at school.
_______________________________________________
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD SHOE BOX APPEAL 
We will participate again this year in the shoe box appeal. If you wish to leave a shoebox at school, please leave it at reception no later than Monday 13th November. Visit https://www.samaritans-purse.org.uk/what-we-do/operation-christmas-child/ to find out what should go into your shoebox. Thank you as always for your generosity!
PARENTS’ MEETINGS
Parent-Teacher Meetings for P2-7 pupils will be held face to face in the week beginning Monday 23rd October. (P1 meetings will be held on week beginning 5th February to allow pupils time to settle in.) There will also be a half day on Fri 27th Oct to facilitate the P2-7 meetings. School will close at 12 noon that day and 3 o’clock bus companies will operate at this time. If your child gets the 2 o’clock bus, please arrange for them to be collected that day.  

A letter will be sent out in October, giving you a time for your appointment with your child’s teacher. Please try to attend at the arranged time so that the meetings run smoothly. We appreciate your co-operation!
____________________________________________

NUT ALLERGY

We remind you that we promote a nut free environment in school.  Under no circumstances should nuts or foods containing nuts, including coconut and nutella spread, be brought into the school by any child.  We would also ask you not to send any kiwi fruit in pupils’ lunchboxes.
ADORATION

P4, 5, 6 & 7 pupils will participate in Adoration in our school on the second Monday of every month. Laura Hasson and her Adoration team facilitate this wonderful experience and we thank them for their prayerfulness and dedication. Our first Adoration will be Monday 9th October.. Please send rosary beads with your child if you can.
____________________________________________
__________________________________________________
SPLIT THE POT
Our Split the Pot draw will begin again on Friday 15th September. Pupils will be given a brown envelope during the week – to enter the draw, please place £1 in the envelope which should be returned with the name of the pupil and class written on the front. Please add a telephone number if the person entering is not a pupil’s family member. Winners receive half the proceeds of the draw and the other half goes to school funds. Thank you for your support!
____________________________________________
EA VIOLIN TUITION

EA Music Service violin tuition will take place on Friday mornings with Mrs Rowena Small. The cost is £120 per year and pupils are selected via an EA online music assessment which they complete in Primary 4. Parents are asked to pay in two instalments of £60. More information to follow.  
IN/AFTER SCHOOL ACTIVITIES
-Kids Yoga with Monica Donaghy – Mon 11th
Sept to Mon 9th October (5 week block) - P2 (2-3pm) and P6 (3-4pm). Cost £5. All classes to participate by the end of the year. (P1 and P7 to follow).
-Literacy/Numeracy After School Club with Miss McKinney – P4– four week programme from Tues 12th Sept- Tues 3rd October. 3-4pm. £1 per week.
-Swimming lessons – P7 – Tuesday mornings -Tues 12th September to 23rd Jan- £6 per week – leaving school at 10.15am and returning at approx.12.20pm.
Shooting Starz Gymnastics- P3 (2-3pm)& P5 (3-4pm)– 5 week programme from Thurs 14th Sept – Thurs 13th October. Cost £5. (P4 & P6 to follow). 
Art Therapy – Fridays- selected pupils

EA Violin – R Small – Friday mornings


SCHOOL MASS 
Parents are invited to St. Mary’s Church Altinure at 10am on Thursday 14th September for a Mass to ask for God’s blessing at the beginning of another school year. P4 -7 pupils will attend the Mass and some pupils will read or perform as part of our school choir. Join us in person or online via the banagher parish webcam.
ASSEMBLIES
Parents of Primary 1/2 pupils are invited to our P1/2 assembly on Friday 6th October at 9.30am. We are really looking forward to seeing you there! (Our P2/3 assembly will take place on Friday 17th November at 9.30am.
GL ASSESSMENT REGISTRATION
The closing date for registration for the SEAG Entrance Assessment is Friday 22nd September at 5pm. Apply online at seagni.co.uk These tests will take place on 11th and 25th November. Good luck to our P7 pupils who may be taking these tests!
P4 AND P7 PARENTS- SACRAMENTAL MEETING

A meeting will take place on Monday 16th October at 7pm in Fincairn Hall for parents of P4 and P7 children who will make their First Holy Communion and Confirmation this year. This short talk with Charlotte Gormley will provide information on the sacraments, initiatives to be used this year, and dates for your diary. 

CREDIT UNION SAVINGS SCHEME
The Credit Union Savings Scheme will begin on Tuesday 19th September. Pupils who wish to save can bring in any amount from 50p to a limit of £5 per week. You do not have to pay in each week. Any money saved will be returned in full at the end of the school year. Registration letters have been issued– please return as soon as possible if you wish to join.
___________________________________________

ASTHMA REGISTER

If your child has asthma, it is important that you send a blue inhaler and spacer into school, labelled with your child’s name and class. These will be stored in a safe place in the staffroom and your child can access it under adult supervision as needed. If your child has used their inhaler, staff will record this in writing and send the note home for your information. All parents of children with inhalers must sign a consent form so that pupils can receive their medication in school. Forms will be issued shortly.
PARENTAL CONSENTS

Please sign and return the various consent forms that have been sent home and return them to school as soon as possible. Check please that all information on the data capture form is up to date. If corrections are needed, write in pen the changes necessary. Thank you!
MASS SERVERS’ ROTA

Charlotte Deeny will be updating the Altinure Altar Servers’ Rota in the coming weeks and Primary 5 pupils will be allowed to join. Training will be provided for these servers in Altinure chapel. Fr O’Kane also wants altar servers to join the Craigbane Chapel rota. P5, 6 & 7 pupils are welcome to join. More information to follow.
MORNING ROUTINE & THE DAILY MILE
Pupils can arrive at school from 8.40am in the morning and should enter through the side gate near P6 classroom. School bags should be placed in class and pupils should then move to the assembly hall where they will be supervised. On dry mornings, Classroom Assistants will do the Daily Mile in the playground with pupils. This exercise helps keep pupils fit and healthy and helps children to settle well for the day. P1 parents can walk pupils to their classroom door for the month of September if they wish. Primary 7 playground monitors will be at the P6 gate to greet pupils and report any issues to staff. The external double gate at the entrance to the car park must remain closed from 9.30am to 1.50pm. Please close after entering. Thank you for your co-operation.
FARM VISIT- PRIMARY FIVE

Primary Five will visit Butterlope Farm near Plumbridge on 13th October. This farm is run by Annie and Vincent Mullan who originate from Park village. Pupils will have a chance to learn more about growing vegetables, looking after chickens, caring for sheep/cattle and idenitifying minibeasts. Pupils will need a packed lunch that day. We are looking forward to it!
____________________________________________
READING PARTNERSHIP

Jill Hassan will continue to provide the Reading Partnership programme to selected pupils in an attempt to boost their reading fluency and confidence. This is a programme that has proved extremely beneficial in the past. Pupils will read with Jill three times per week.

P7 & LOCAL DEMENTIA GROUP
P7 & DEMENTIA GROUP

Primary 7 pupils will work his year with our local Dementia Group on a project entitled ‘Our Perfect Day’. Pupils will participate in an art workshop where they will create an art banner with images of themselves. They will then visit the Dementia Group and help members create artwork of themselves. This is a wonderful opportunity for our pupils to develop empathy and will be a great way to bridge the agp between the older and younger generations. We will share our artwork on our school website!

We look forward to a happy and successful 2023-24!!
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